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1 . INTRODUCTIONS 
Acting Chairperson Robert Pacey brought the meeting to order at 3:05pm and asked the board to introduce themselves. 

2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
MOTION TO APPROVE: Linda Dumont, BON
SECONDED: Trevor Stickler, RIV
CARRIED

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF 2011 AGM - APRIL 30, 2011
MOTION TO APPROVE: Sandy Zigman, VRC
SECONDED: Henry Weber, BEN 
CARRIED

4. VOTING PROCEDURE AND QUORUM
Robert Pacey explained that each club is allowed one vote per team to a maximum of ten (10) votes. Proxies were collected: BEN 7, JER 3, VRC 1
5. CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

Robert Pacey read the Chairperson’s report: 
“Another year of camaraderie and competition has flown by. I am pleased that the number of appeals dropped dramatically this year, indicating that players are enjoying their matches and resolving any differences among themselves.

As you’ll hear at this meeting, we have an excess of cash, over and above a prudent reserve, thanks to our partnership with the Honda Dealers of BC. We seek your input about how to spend this.
I thank the board for their time and energy and the VSL players for making our league a celebration of healthy competition and socializing.

We welcome your ideas and feedback.

Mark Ingram”
6. LEAGUE COORDINATOR'S REPORT 


Robert Pacey gave an overview of the increasing rates of membership renewals and sign ups to Squash BC. It seems that the automatic default penalty, put in place last year, has pretty much stopped this issue.

The VSL almost made it through the entire season without a protest when, on the last day, a protest was filed. The Board found that no rules were broken but both captains involved suggested the Board consider rules regarding placement of players in divisions.
Robert Pacey thanked the BC Honda Dealers Association for once again choosing to sponsor squash in BC and supporting our league. It is greatly appreciated by the board and its players.
This was the second year that we attempted to avoid Spring Break on the schedule and we didn’t quite manage it. We have now heard from the players in the league and we are going to avoid Spring Break altogether next year. It might mean a longer break between the end of the season and the playoffs, but we won’t have a SquashSaturday where a team can’t make it.

Robert mentioned the amazing response to the survey. The board was expecting a 10% response rate of about 85 people but instead 234 players completed the survey. 
The BCH VSL held a second Captain’s meeting this year and Robert thanked Dean Pelkey and Jericho for their assistance in organizing and hosting. There were approximately 29 people in attendance and the Board agreed to hold the event next year and to strongly encourage all new captains to attend. (Incidentally, NY Squash holds a similar meeting and it’s mandatory!)

This is the second season The BCH VSL has offered Free Ref Clinics to the members and this year we added a third venue. Last year the venues were The River Club in Richmond and The Arbutus Club in Vancouver. The former had 37 attendees and the latter 27.


This year our first date was October 11th at Bentall  Centre Athletic Club, with Kevin Kydd teaching, and 32 players attended. The second date was October 24th,  with Steve Lawton, at The River Club with 31 participants. The third date was October 25th and was run by Mike Tooley at The Evergreen Squash Club in North Vancouver. The idea behind North Vancouver venue was that it would attract players from North Vancouver who otherwise wouldn’t attend due to travel considerations. Unfortunately only four people attended the North Van clinic.


There was no interest shown in an “advanced class”.  



Robert is looking forward to another successful year in 2013/2014 working with the VSL Board and acting as a liaison between the board and the players. 

7. FINANCIAL REPORT & BUDGET

Starting in 2013/2014 the position of Treasurer will be held by Berny Schulz. Robert Pacey presented this year’s Income Statement and Budget. This document replaces all previous Income Statements and includes information dating back to 2010/2011. Robert Pacey additionally created a document that has corrected and verified actuals dating back to 2006/2007.

Revenue related: The VSL lost eight teams last year – a revenue drop of $1520.00 and these are the clubs that dropped teams: BAY 1, BEN 1, HOL 1, JER 3, SCF 1, and VLT 1.



On the plus side BC Honda renewed their sponsorship of Squash BC and our share came to $10062.50 or approximately $11.50 per player. 


Expense related: Our Captain’s Meetings and Free Ref Clinics came in at about the same cost as last year. The Wrap Party and League Prizes costs have not been noted as they haven’t yet happened. We incurred a cost for hosting our website of $282.24 which will take us through December 2013. This fee will only appear on the budget every other year.


At the end of the column you will see that we ended up $14,429.83 in the black.


You will also note that a new column has been added to the Income Statement that shows our bank balance as of April 30 of each year. We currently have no assets or liabilities so a Balance Sheet was not presented. The VSL has 
$41,429.91 in the bank as of today.

Robert Pacey also presented a budget for 2013/2014 that is primarily based on averages from previous years.
8. REVIEW OF THE VSL SURVEY
Exactly one month ago the BCH VSL posted 33 questions covering multiple facets of the league. The questions dealt with issues as varied as scheduling, hosting and various information sources.

234 of our members, 27%, took the time to answer the questions. 

Robert Pacey noted that the survey results will help the board when planning the schedule next year (eg. AVOID Spring Break altogether!) and they will be posted on the VSL website. 

All the multiple-choice questions, and their responses, were read out and briefly discussed with emphasis on the following:

SCHEDULING
57% think the season should start earlier.
49% think the season should be longer.
67% voted to avoid matches during Spring Break
50% want more matches and 49% want no change
HOSTING
80% like the hosting and social aspect of league
75% want to keep the dinner requirement 
82% ALWAYS stay for dinner

GENERAL
only 25% of the membership have been to an AGM
only 28% have been to a captains meeting
On the positive side - 60% have attended a free refs clinic
9. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

Robert Pacey noted that the people who suggested these items for the agenda did not propose any motions but simply requested that the items be placed on the agenda for discussion.

Item A) Should the league equalize the numbers of teams playing on Monday and Tuesday by moving a second Open division to Tuesday night?

Andrew Lynn, the club professional at Bentall Centre Athletic Club submitted this first item and proposed that the VSL consider moving an Open division (possibly Div 6) to Tuesday evenings in order to balance out the numbers of teams playing on the two nights.
 
Currently there are 55 teams playing on Mondays and 40 teams playing on Tuesdays. Andrew argued that by moving Div 6 to Tuesday evenings the VSL would change the ratio to 46:49 which would be a much more even distribution of play across the two evenings.
As the only club pro at the AGM Steve Lawton suggested that it would be important to know the alignment of teams for the upcoming season before making any decisions. 
ACTION: The VSL will present the club pros with the numbers of the current league alignments as well as those of next year and poll ALL the club pros on the pros and cons of this kind of a move. The VSL will defer to the club pros, who are responsible for organizing the players and the courts at the club level, on this decision.

Item B) Should the number of players on women’s teams be reduced from 5 to 4? 
This was first proposed last year by Jeff Boag and Amanda Smith of HOL who argued that the benefits would be that clubs would find it easier to field teams, would field more teams and that the evenings would be shorter.
The floor was opened for discussion and opinions in favour and against were voiced. Steve Lawton, club pro at VRC, noted that he has always been in favour of four player teams for ALL teams in the VSL not just in the Women’s division. 

After the discussion Robert Pacey suggested that this is another issue that would require considerably more input than was available at the AGM and suggested that the BCH VSL poll ALL the club pros on the pros and cons of this kind of a move and then poll the players to make sure the majority of those affected are in favour of change. 


ACTION: The BCH VSL will survey all captains and players in the women’s division as well as the club pros to see if there is sufficient support across all divisions to warrant this significant change.

Item C) Should there be a rankings guide, or rule, to delineate which division players should play in?

Only one protest was submitted to the BCH VSL board this season and it related to a Div 1 calibre player playing on a Div 2 team. Unlike previous years, this particular situation was within the rules as the player in question was playing on the highest level team in his club. Both captains involved in the protest asked the BCH VSL to discuss the possibility of creating rules dictating where players can and cannot play in relation to their rankings.
Currently the BCH VSL does not have any rules regarding placement as per ranking points or where players of certain rankings should and shouldn’t play.  Rule 3.1.2 comes the closest: “. . . The best player selected must play position one for the club’s first team, and the sixth ranked player selected must play position one for the club’s second team.”
Robert Pacey explained that the board has left it up to the clubs and team captains to put players on the right teams except when it was obvious and rules were being broken. He suggested that a good way to create the guidelines would be to average the ranking points of each #1 and each #5 player on every team in a division. In doing this for Div 1 the range was found to be between 1540 – 1698 points.
The floor was opened to discussion and the consensus was that it would be impossible to create a rule, or even a set of rules, that could accommodate every situation and every player. No motions were forwarded.
ACTION: The BCH VSL create a set of ranking guidelines, based on the averages of rankings per division, and place it in the FAQ section of the league website.
10. 2013/14 BOARD OF DIRECTORS NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS
The Chair recognized the recent resignations of Cassandra Elliot (Crawford), on the board since 2008/2009, and Alysson Brennan, on the board since 2006/2007, and thanked them both for their years of service.
The current board members were asked if they would like to sit on the board for another season and all agreed.

The floor was pooled for new members and three volunteers stepped forward. Jan de Graad (BEN) offered to sit on the board as the Junior Representative and both Debbie Hlady (BAY) and Bev Lawton (VRC) volunteered for the position of Women’s Division Rep. It was agreed to have  Debbie Hlady and Bev Lawton both sit on the board as Directors.
12. NEW BUSINESS

Two draws were held for $50 gift certificates to Rogue and The Cactus Club. The first was won by Mark Chesser (RIV) and the second was won by Alison Oxton (JER).
There was some discussion about the low numbers of women participants in local tournaments and Robert Pacey told the group of his conference call with Kevin Kydd of Squash BC and NY Squash board member Emily Stieff. Ms Stieff is a regional representative to US Squash’s Women’s Committee. She is responsible for increasing women’s participation in NY from 24 league players to over 125 in just three years. It is hoped that the VSL and Squash BC can use the information supplied by Ms. Stieff and, along with the new Women’s Directors on the board, increase the numbers of female players in the Lower Mainland.
Vivian Vasarajs discussed the success of the Wednesday night women’s league at Arbutus.
Trevor Stickler (RIV) suggested a follow-up survey that would specifically ask whether players would prefer to play PAR 11 or PAR 15. Robert Pacey reminded him of Rule 7.5.2, put in place at the 2011 AGM, that allows captains to agree to play PAR 15. 
13. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION: Pam White (JER)
SECONDED: Beverly Lawton (RIV)

The 2013 BCH VSL AGM was adjourned at 4:50pm.


